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Treasurer’s Report 

· Balance Sheet as of January, 31 2006

Assets

Total Checking/Savings $81,183.73

Total Accounts Receivable $728.25

Total Current Assets $81,911.98

Liabilities & Equity

Total Accounts Payable $3,975.93

Total Prepaid Assessments $5,489

Total Current Liabilities $9,464.93

Total Equity $72,447.05

Total Liabilities & Equity $81,911.98

Introduction of new property manager

· Brett Kovel of Elite Management was introduced as the association manager for Chestnut on the Green Phase 1. Brett has been in contact with the previous manager, Dave Hyland, and has been working with Dave and the board on transitioning the management duties to Elite.
Holecek Landscaping

· Carrie Holecek addressed homeowner concerns including a dead or dying tree at 7263. Carrie is going to inspect the tree and decide upon the proper method of service in the spring. Other issues that Holecek will address include replacing lost snow plow markers to prevent plows from damaging grass and salting the garage area near 7263 during icy conditions.
Gutter Repair

· Brett Kovel reviewed the gutter and cement repairs. All work was approved and deemed worthy of payment.
Website 

· The Chestnut on the Green Phase I website (www.chestnutonthegreen1.com) is now up and functional. It provides background information on the development, location, association rules, meeting dates and important contact information. The website should assist homeowners in staying in touch with the board and their community.

Association Budget

· The 2006 Chestnut on the Green Phase I budget was sent out to each homeowner. Based on member comments, a few minor changes have been made. The new budget allows for increased savings and development of the association infrastructure and repair funds.

Wood Replacement, Painting

· Bob Wasik of Paint America indicated that the replacement of rotted exterior boards will begin in the late spring when temperatures consistently stay above 55 degrees. Once the climate has reached these levels, his crews will begin removing and replacing the damaged boards with the painting crews to follow. All homeowners will receive an announcement from the Board when the painting begins so that they can prepare the homes and remove any materials from their decks. 
· The Board has received a quote from Paint America for painting of the rusting gas meters. This quote will be reviewed and the project will be added to the painting project schedule for 2007 that Brett has created.
D&I Electronics

· Brett conducted a bid comparison for the Association’s fire safety needs with multiple vendors including Honeywell, ADT and Tri-State Security. After reviewing the information, the Board has decided to continue using D&I and conduct a further review if necessary.
· 7263 indicated that they experienced multiple fire alarm issues upon moving into their residence. These issues have dissipated since that time.
Collections Policy

· A new Chestnut on the Green Phase I collections policy has been created and is currently being reviewed by an attorney. 
Rules & Regulations

· Brett and the Board are working on updating and revising the Phase I Rules & Regulations. The projected completion date should be early summer.

Board Member terms

· Carol Rettker will be serving a two-year term on the Board that will last until December, 2007 The remaining board positions will be open for election in December, 2006.

· Walter Lis is leaving the board on February 7, 2006 – his position on the board is open and the search for a replacement is ongoing.

Bridge Inspection

· Brett is sending out request for proposal correspondence to multiple engineering firms to review the community bridge. The Master Association is responsible for maintenance of the bridge, which should be inspected every two years.

Speed Bumps

· Carol Rettker mentioned that she has heard unanimously negative feedback on the two secondary speed bumps that were located on Flagg Creek Drive. The consensus of the board and those in attendance was that the speed hump on 72nd was effective, but the two speed bumps on Flagg Creek Drive should not be re-installed in the spring.
New Items

· Bob Wasik indicated that his cement staircase is deteriorating and is in need of repair. Brett is going to review and assess what contracting services will be necessary.
The next Board meeting is Monday, May 1, 2006.
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